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From: BVNABoise@gmail.com

To: Susan Riggs; Cody Riddle; Hal Simmons
Subject: Ben"s Crow Inn Application Letter to City Council
Date: Thursday, September 15, 2016 4:05:29 PM
Attachments: BCI BVNA to CC 15 Sep.docx

Susan, Cody and Hal,

Please forward to Mayor Bleter and Council members.

Thank you.

Mike Reineck
BVNA Board



mailto:barbervalleyna@gmail.com

mailto:Sriggs@cityofboise.org

mailto:CRiddle@cityofboise.org

mailto:HSIMMONS@cityofboise.org



[image: ]			BVNABoise@gmail.com


September 15, 2016





Mayor Bieter and Boise City Council


City of Boise Planning and Development Services 


150 N. Capitol Blvd


Boise, ID 83702





Re: Ben’s Crow Inn Application (PUD16-00005, SUB16-00006, CAR16-00002)





Dear Mayor Bieter and Council Members:





While regretting that the new optional design did not involve Neighborhood Association or private property owner collaboration, we are hopeful that it indicates a willingness to work with all the agencies required to facilitate a project that transforms a "Boise icon" into a development which provides a true benefit to the public. Our concerns include:





The Greenbelt access pathway





Thus far we have not seen confirmation that the claimed prescriptive easement actually exists or that the DevCo commissioned survey indicating the Petersen land at 1.5 inches width at the access is correct.  We recall there was a five-foot adjustment to a previous DevCo survey. Regardless of the width, the land is owned by the Petersens. 





While applauding the condition for an ADA accessible pathway through lot 16, we question whether the location for connection to the alleged current easement path to the Greenbelt would also be ADA assessable or feasible.  We have not seen agreement from other agencies including Ada County Parks and Waterway, the Bureau of Reclamation or the Boise Project- Board of Control that this location could be made ADA compliant (which is required on federal land)  considering the canal, grade, trees, and roots as shown in the attached pictures.  





Without this coordination and determination, the DevCo application lacks significant planning details that could have the unwanted outcome of creating an ADA assessable path to a location not ADA accessible to the Greenbelt.





Parking





If DevCo is correct in their claim to an easement and inability of the path’s landowners to block access, they have generously provided land for six public parking spaces which would cost Boise City approximately $25,000 to construct and $750 per year maintenance. We ask Council to direct DevCo to fund construction costs thus relieving the public of the cost of proving a benefit to the public.





We also challenge the parking lot’s location as it will: 1) not meet demand, causing helter-skelter parking in the proposed development and on Warm Springs Ave; 2) generate safety risks with pedestrian use in a tightly packed, dense community.  





We recommend a parking location next to the proposed greenbelt pathway entry.  The planned parking lot is not convenient to the Greenbelt access point and will encourage trespassing across properties to the south and west.  Without changes parking will become a public nuisance and safety risk at public expense.  We will have a new location to present at the September 20th hearing.





Site Specific





With setbacks of Front: 15 feet living space / 20 feet parking; Street Side: 15 feet living space / 20 feet parking; Interior Side: 5 feet; Rear: 30 feet It’s difficult to perceive a claimed amenities of 32,307 sq. ft. or 18.11% of common open space and a public pathway from the sidewalk on Warm Springs Avenue through the subdivision connection to an existing pathway that connects to the Boise Greenbelt. Is this a true amenity that benefits the public or claim of open space that is required and will not be open to the public.





Previous conditions of approval include limiting three story buildings.  Now the building on lots 23,24, and 25, previously limited to single level, are proposed at up to 35 feet would accommodate three story buildings. The Planning and Zoning Commission discussed the following site specific conditions: Commissioner Bradbury moved to approve PUD16-00005 modifications to the site specific conditions:





•That no more than 50% of the homes on lots 1-15 and 17-22 be three stories in height and no two adjacent to each other;


•That the proposed public pathway be placed in a 17-foot wide lot, with a 7-foot paved area and a 5-foot landscaping on either sides


•That the applicant shall coordinate the location and design of the proposed public pathway with Ada County;


•That the lots width be 50 feet, rather than the proposed 40 feet with side setbacks of 10 feet rather than the proposed 5 feet;


•And that there be a landscape buffer required behind at the west of the lots to help shield the existing public bike path”; 


“The motion was seconded by Commissioner Gibson and then withdrawn on legal’s advice."





In the revised application, the applicant ignores the density and wall of buildings that concerned the Planning and Zoning Commission.





Lot 16 on which is the narrow path that provides access to the current path to the Greenbelt is noted as being a common lot to be maintained by the Homeowners Association.  What is to prevent the Homeowners Association from closing access or foregoing maintenance?


Neighborhood Connectivity





Approving this application will end commercial connectivity in the eastern Barber Valley by terminating a mix including an active commercial gathering establishment. The site is prime commercial location as proven with over 30 years success, is compliant with the Comprehensive Plan, and should be maintained as such, especially considering the increase in area residents and continuing Lucky Peak traffic.  The application’s denial would provide Mr. Hamilton with opportunity to market the land to developers of all types, including housing and commercial.





Summary





While we are encouraged by the proposed parking lot amenity, we have difficulty with its location and in addition to safety issue, it could become a neighborhood public nuisance The claim of open space as an amenity in such a packed development is specious. 





With approval, the City of Boise will be funding the construction and yearly maintenance of a parking lot that leads to an ADA accessible pathway that leads to a contested pathway to the Greenbelt. There is a severe risk that the lot 16 pathway will become an invitation to trespass. We ask Council to direct DevCo to fund construction costs thus relieving the public of the cost of proving a benefit to the public.





[bookmark: _GoBack]Having in the past supported or not objected to well planned development done in accordance with SP01 and SP02 principles (e.g.  Harris Ranch North, Harris Crossing, Dallas Harris Estate 12 thru 16 and Tripplet Ranch), we have proven not to be NIMBYs; however, with the numerous unresolved “poison pill” issues including those brought forward by the Petersens, the BVNA cannot support the revised application





We recommend that Council either deny the application or approve annexation while denying the application.





Respectfully,
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Jeremy Maxand                                            Attch: 2 photos
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The BVNA Board


			Jeremy Maxand, President


Mike Reineck, President-Emeritus


Marshall Simmonds, Vice-President


Leslie Wright, Secretary


Clint Berry, Treasurer


			Brandy M. Wilson
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Richard Kinney


John Mooney, Jr.
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